
  
  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter No 13 
 

        9th December 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

What a festive week it has been. We were delighted to present the KS1 
Nativity of ‘Born in a Barn’. The children were a delight to watch. Thank you 
as always to the Key Stage 1 team for preparing the children so well. A huge 
thank you to all of you who attended, we hope you enjoyed it as much as we 
did.  
 

On Wednesday 15 Year 5 pupils went ice skating! The children had a fantastic 
time, as did our very own ‘Torvill & Dean’, Ms Killick and Ms Murphy, who 
enjoyed the experience as much as the children, if not more!  
 

Today we were all treated to a fabulous Christmas lunch. Thank you to all the 
ladies in the kitchen who put on such a fantastic meal for all the children. The children had a very enjoyable time 
with the music playing, crackers to pull and they looked ever so festive in their Christmas jumpers. We are proud to 
announce we raised £156 for the Mizen Foundation so far, thank you to everyone who donated.  
 

Nativities  
To attend the Lower Key Stage 2, Years 3 & 4 Christmas performances, you will need to contact the 
school office and book. We are offering two ‘tickets’ per child. Just to clarify- we are keeping a list of 
those booked in, we are not issuing physical tickets, sorry for any confusion caused. If you were to 
want more, we will put you on a waiting list and issue additional tickets nearer the time if available.  
 

Upper Key Stage 2, Years 5 & 6, will lead us in a Carol Concert in the Our Lady of Lourdes Church at 6pm. As it is 
being held in the church in the evening, we hope that the whole family will be able to attend.   
 

Christmas Fair 

🎄🎅🎄🎅🎄🎅🎄🎅🎄🎅🎄🎅🎄Thursday 15th December 🎅🎄🎅🎄🎅🎄🎅🎄🎅🎄🎅🎄🎅 

The 🌲 Christmas Fair 🌲 is almost here! Only one week to go!  
Join us for: 

⭐️ Christmas disco BOUNCY CASTLE  

⭐️ Snowman cookie making  

⭐️ The big St Winifred’s RAFFLE 

⭐️ Christmas tree bauble making  

⭐️ Mr T on the decks 

⭐️ Live performances from the orchestra/choir 

⭐️ Mulled wine and other festive drinks  

⭐️ Mince pies and cake sale  

⭐️ SANTA’S GROTTO  
 

Committed to Safeguarding 

December 

12th: Lower KS2 Nativity 2pm  

13th: Lower KS2 Nativity 2pm  

14th: Upper KS2 Carol Concert 6pm 

15th: Christmas Fair 3pm – 5:30pm 

16th: Whole School Mass  

16th: Class Parties – Own Clothes Day 

January 

3rd: INSET DAY  

4th: Children Return 

Nursery through to Year 6 
Newstead Road, 
Lee,  
London 
SE12 0SJ 
   
Tel:  0208 857 8792 

Headteacher:   Ms Claire Gillespie 

 

Deputy: Mrs Michelle Carey 

Assistant: Ms Annette Gordon 

 

Email: admin@swcps.lewisham.sch.uk 

Web site: http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk 

 

💰 This year we are aiming to go cashless 💰 

please bring along alternative payment methods 
including Visa, MasterCard and Amex. The payment 
platform will look like this:  
 

With your smart phone: 
1. Open the camera app.  
2. Point the camera at the QR code.  
3. Tap the banner that appears on 

your screen.  
4. Follow the instructions to pay. 

mailto:admin@swcps.lewisham.sch.uk
http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk/


Christmas Parties 
On the last day of term, the children will have Christmas parties in their classrooms. On this day they can wear their 
own clothes. Teachers will be in touch regarding what the children could bring in on this day. 
 
Feedback: 
We are rapidly approaching the end of term and I would really like you to provide me with 
feedback to two questions. 

1. What has been going well?  
2. What could be even better?  

I have sent you all an email with a link to a google form and a proforma with these two questions.  
I would like as many of you to respond as possible. I am very eager to listen to parent/carer voices. You can email the 
form back or if hand it in to the school office. You can even remain anonymous if you prefer. By the end of term, I 
hope to be able to share the responses I have had with you.  
 
Mini Vinnies Advent Appeal: 

Just a reminder about the Advent plea from the Mini Vinnies. They are asking each class to create 
their own Advent Calendar for a good cause. Rather than opening a calendar door each day and 
removing the gift, they are requesting that a gift is donated instead. Each class will have a box to 
collect their donations. The children will collect all the items at the end of term and take them to 
the Lewisham Donation Hub.   
 

The kinds of things that can be donated include unopened body moisturiser (especially emollient 50), adult and baby 
shampoo, hair conditioner, toothpaste and toothbrushes (child and adults), perfume and after shave, deodorant 
(men’s and women’s), mouthwash, shaving foam, razors, talcum powder. Tinned tomatoes, noodles, UHT milk, 
pasta, rice, tinned soups, chick peas, cereal, tuna and mackerel (tins), couscous, pasta sauce, Indian sauce, lentils, 
coconut milk, stock cubes, crisps and treats, orange squash (and similar), flour, breakfast bars, coffee, tea.  
 
First Holy Communion and Reconciliation Preparation 2022-23:  
This year, Our Lady of Lourdes Parish, Lee will continue to run their First Holy Communion 
programme here at St Winifred's. This will take place one afternoon straight after school starting in 
the New Year. If your child would like to join the programme, please register your interest with Fr 
Emeka. You will be expected to attend Sunday Mass and a meeting with Fr Emeka on Thursday 5th 
January 2023 at 7pm in the Church. Classes will begin after this meeting.  
 

Reception 2023: 
If you have a child who will be starting school in September 2023 (born between 1st September 2018 and 31st August 
2019) or know someone who does, I hope that St Winifred’s is your first choice! We will be hosting a series of open 
days until the application deadline – 15th January 2023. If you would like to book a place on one of the open days, 
please contact the school office.  

During the School Day After School  

9:15am – 10am 2pm – 2:45pm  4pm  

Thursday 15th December Wednesday 4th January  Monday 9th January  

Applications for Reception Class places for September 2023 can now be made on line.  
 

Please find attached information regarding an event at Catford library next Wednesday to help parents with the 
application process.  
 

Punctuality:  
Please remember that the Schools Street is now in operation, this affects how you are able to get your child to 
school on time if you drive. It’s incredibly important to get the children to school on time.  We expect 97% + for all 
children. 

 
This week’s winner is St Martin, with 98.87%! Well done.   

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfQW4n86JJCqaOwNz69j_fTCPku-OBM6FPXhs0LJL2R6Oo21Q/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://lewisham.gov.uk/myservices/education/schools/school-admission/applying-to-start-primary-school


  
  

Volunteers:  
Now that we are able to welcome more people into school, it would be fantastic to increase the numbers of 
volunteers. If you are able to spare some time on a weekly basis and would like to volunteer in school, please let Mrs 
Carey (mcarey@swcps.lewisham.sch.uk) know.  Mrs Carey can then meet with you, discuss what you would be able 
to offer and ensure all safeguarding checks are completed before commencing.   
 

Wednesday Word 
Please see the link to this wonderful resource to share with your child, to support them in understanding the Mass 
Readings for the coming weekend.  
 
Parent App:  
If you need any help with downloading the app, please do not hesitate to ask us.  Many parents in 

the school use it to update our records and to inform the office of absence.  
 

Social Media:  
Just to remind you, follow us on:  
 
 
 

 

Thank you for taking the time to read the newsletter.  
 
Claire Gillespie 

St Winifred's Catholic Primary School St_winifreds_lee @stwinifredslee 

mailto:mcarey@swcps.lewisham.sch.uk
https://www.paperturn-view.com/uk/wednesday-word/hope?pid=MTA101634&v=12.3
https://www.paperturn-view.com/uk/wednesday-word/hope?pid=MTA101634&v=12.3

